
(21 ) We recommend that Canada take the lead in negotiating “global bargains”.
In the CFC global bargain, substitutes for CFCs could be offered in 
exchange for full participation in the Montreal Protocol, with appropriate 
conditions for monitoring and inspection. The intention of this bargain is to 
assist developing countries eliminate their consumption of CFCs.

The Committee is also concerned that Canada's trade and international aid policies be 
conducive to assisting developing countries in a sustained manner. Environmental impacts 
must be accounted for when economic policies are set or projects undertaken. It is important 
that Canadian foreign policy be consistent with the intent of the Montreal Protocol and all other 
global bargains that may be established in the future.

(22) We recommend that a review be undertaken of trade development programs 
and subsidies, and of foreign aid policies, programs and projects to ensure 
they are consistent with the preventive aims of this report.

We view these recommendations as fundamental in protecting the global atmosphere.

44


